
 October 2, 2007     Paul Sawtell & David Coyle 

Upcoming 
Speakers

Today’s Meeting

Belle Peñaranda,
Director of Community Outreach

“Literacy Council of Northern Virginia”

The Literacy Council of Northern Virginia is a non-
profit educational organization that recruits and trains 
volunteers to tutor and teach adults who need to 
develop basic reading, writing, and English speaking 
skills. 

• Oct 9, 2007 - 
Club Membership Assembly
“Membership Goal: Net +10--80 in ‘08”
 
• Oct 16, 2007 - No meeting - 5:30 PM
“Evening Fellowship at Claude Moore 
Colonial Farm Pavilion”
 

Guests
Bob Rosenbaum, Jr. a guest of Bob Rosenbaum

Meaghan Hartman, a guest of Mike Holleran
Lauren Deigh, a guest of Larry Deigh

Jennifer Taylor, 
guest of Scott Monet and Jeff DeMeglia

Claire Smith, a guest of the Club
Margi Vanderhye, a guest of the Club

Laura Zoll, a guest of the Club
Grand Master Jhoon Rhee, 

a guest of Vance Zavela

Visiting Rotarians
Bob Allen of Bailey’s Crossroads, VA

PDG Tin Lay, Falls Church, VA

Last Week
September 25 Judi Nardella Hershman spoke 
on the foundation and goals of McLean Safe 
Community Coalition. The SCC offers programs for 
youth, parents and the community in collaboration 
with other community sectors concerned about 
our youth.

Happy Talk
Thamir is headed off to China for 5 weeks. Vance is 
celebrating his daughter’s 8th birthday and his 13th 
Rotary Anniversary. John Rosenbaum is now working 
for a Real Estate Trust. Ed Shahin is happy he had a 
good fracture; he can’t imagine how a bad fracture 
would feel. Larry Deigh is in his new home. Michael 
DeRose is celebrating 3 years of wedded bliss and is 
happy about interest in Interact Club at McLean High 
School. Lois Wilson is happy once again that Langley 
Girls Volleyball is undefeated. Paul Frank celebrated 
his 13th anniversary in Philadelphia taking in the King 
Tut exhibit and all the phillycheesesteaks he could 
stand. Carmen Martinez visited her aged grandmother 
in Arizona; she has 105 grandchildren, 49 great grand-
children and 28 great great grand children. 

Announcements
Ali Al-Attar was recognized as a Dan Nastoff Fellow. 
Ed Shahin was recognized as a sustaining contributor 
to Rotary International Foundation. John Leonard 
was recognized as a Rotary International Benefactor 
in establishing funds in the name of his parents 
who were champions of Rotary. Vance Zavela was 
recognized for his work with Rotary Community Corps 
Service. Cherry Baumbusch reminded us that Better 
World scarves and cards will be sold at the McLean 
Fall Arts Festival on October 13. September 20 the 
Sept. crew hosted mentoring at Alternative House. 


